Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Tuesday 13th January 2009
Present:  Maggie Maguire (MM), Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF),  Pennie Drummond (PD), Harry Ingram (HI), Jane Evison (JE),  Michelle France (MF).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.

Apologies received from Muriel Taylor. 

	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 

	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

The stand at the Cadence Event attracted a lot of interest.

	

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 

MT left a message that the balance stands at £860.60. 

	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that so far this year there have been 5 Associate member renewals & 19 Horse Registration renewals in total.
	

	6
	PR.
 JE reported that she has been very busy contacting local publications. Gallop magazine would like a contribution for each edition & she has started with an introductory article. She will ask Cheshire Life to reserve space for coverage of the Equithon in September plus a notification of the event in July or August.
She will put an advert for the “Exploring Endurance” Day in the Farmers’ Guardian. PD has a contact for Equitrader which she will pass on to JE.
	JE

PD

	7
	Ride Organisers’ Meeting.
PG will attend & also LF if she is free.
	PG
LF



	8
	Groups’ Meeting.

MM & JE will attend.
	MM
JE

	9
	Cheshire Group Annual Meeting.
PD has ordered rosettes & calculated the trophy points. There are some trophies with no more room for engraving & this will be addressed. The committee felt that an additional Pleasure Ride trophy was required. Two possibilities were suggested; one for the best new member horse & rider combination, the Tyro Trophy & the other for the top combination competing in  EGB Pleasure & Social Rides only, the EGB Pleasure Trophy. PD will assess results for this second category this year to find out whether it gives a different result from the Cowhey Trophy for all pleasure & social rides. 
PD advised that the cost of the food has increased to £9.50. The committee made the choice of Steak Pie / Vegetable Lasagne & Apple Crumble. All the committee will bring a raffle prize & Chelford Farm Supplies & Estate Supplies will be asked by PG & LF respectively for a contribution. PD will supply raffle tickets.
LF will email a copy of the Nomination to Committee Form to Chris Taylor to go on the web site.
	PD

ALL

PG
LF

PD

LF

	10
	Starter for 09.
MF will send details to Chris Taylor to go on the web site & a poster will be printed to display in tack shops etc. The cost will be £20 for the whole day & £8 or £13 for the ride only.
Caroline Dickens from Baileys Feeds will come & Eve ?, an Equine Physiotherapist. A vet from Ashbrook would be ideal if available but if not then other names were suggested. LF will follow this up. PG will email copies of the poster to members & the ride map to MF for printing. 

	MF
LF

PG



	11
	Exploring Endurance.

LF explained the BEF funding for this & outlined the Guidelines for Organisation. HI will complete the poster design as a word document & send it with a ticket application form to MF for printing. The following programme was drawn up:
10.0 Introduction by LF in the Lecture Room

10.30    Feeding the Endurance Horse.  Caroline Dickens 

             Shoeing & Foot Balance.  Darren Slater

12.0 Demonstration of Horses, Tack & Equipment in the Large Arena

13.0 Lunch  (Horses round  the Farm Ride)

14.0 Vet Gate Demonstration in the Small Arena

15.0 Conclusion & distribution of Associate Membership forms, Ride Vouchers & PR material.
	

	12
	Associate Membership Introduction Pack.
PD will add the Cheshire logo & forward to Chris for the web site & to MF for printing.
	PD

	13
	2009 Rides.
Teggs Nose. John Illingworth has agreed to organise this. PG will up-date the schedule & entry form & send to him.

Forest Frolic. JE will write the Risk Assessment.

Wirral. LF has written to both councils involved & now needs to discuss details with Terry Madden & Amanda Jones. David Saunders has asked if he may be the photographer but it was felt that Blue Print should be asked first as they have been generous with sponsorship at the Frolic. PD will ask Graham if he wishes to cover the event.

Snelson.  PD has confirmed the venue & is working on a route. 

	PG
JE

LF
PD

PD

	14
	Equithon.
The sub-committee meets next Friday, Jan 16th.  Steph Wagstaff is looking for sponsors & has had some interest.
 
	

	15
	AOB

Helpers. PG suggested putting an up-to-date list on the web site & in the newsletter. LF said that Brian & Isabel Smith were keen to help so PG will ask if they are available for the Frolic.

Young Riders. HI would like EGB to organise Regional Camps in areas that would be more accessible to riders around the country. He suggested Kelsall Hill as an ideal venue for the NW area. LF offered to discuss the suggestion with those involved.

Rides. Sally Mellor, a Cheshire member who lives in Shropshire, considers her location to be an ideal place to run a ride. She already runs rides for the Pony Club so PD offered to contact her with a view to possibly using one of her routes for a Cheshire Social Ride. There are other Cheshire members in the area who might help.
PD knows of a possible venue near J 16 of the M6 which could have access to the Apedale Country Park. She & PG will look at the map with a view to planning a route.
	PG

LF

PD

PD

PG

	16
	Date of next meeting.

This will be on Wednesday 11th February  2009 at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 8 pm. 
	








